
 

 
 

 

 

May 12, 2022 

 

SEC Chairman Gary Gensler 

Re: SEC Proposed Rule S7-10-22 

 

Dear Mr. Gensler: 
  
On behalf of the Louisiana Children’s Museum, I am writing in support of proposed rule S7-10-22: The 

Enhancement and Standardization of Climate-Related Disclosures for Investors. Disclosure about 

climate-related risks, including greenhouse gas emissions, is a vital metric towards better management of 

our institution. The Louisiana Children’s Museum is a private, non-profit organization and thus not a 

registrant to the Securities and Exchange Commission, but the institution nonetheless has standing 

regarding this proposed rule: 

  

·       The museum accepts the scientific evidence of climate change and has witnessed severe storms 

and hurricanes in recent decades.  The new museum moved to a site that celebrates bioclimatic and 

resilience design while targeting a low 116 Energy Use Index (EUI).  The museum continues to 

monitor emissions and energy use going forward. 

  

·       During the COVID pandemic the Louisiana Children’s Museum provides green classroom spaces 

for 120 students from a local charter school with subsequent high performance scores.  A low carbon 

building can teach climate positive lessons to a new generation of users. 
  

 
The Louisiana Children’s Museum recently received awards from the American Alliance of Museums 

and from the American Institute of Architects, among others.  The Museum believes in the significance of 

proposed rules S7-10-22 to showcase the didactic values of carbon emissions and net zeros. The 

environmental health of children and their families is an overall smart investment and community benefit. 
  

 
Sincerely, 
  

 
 
Julia W. Bland 
Chief Executive Officer 

Louisiana Children’s Museum 
 

https://www.aam-us.org/2021/05/24/aams-environment-and-climate-network-announces-six-sustainability-excellence-awards/
https://www.architectmagazine.com/project-gallery/louisiana-childrens-museum_o


 


